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DEPARTMENT OF THE TREASURY

BUREAU OF ENGRAVING AND PRINTING
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20228

APR 22 2015

FOIA Request: 2014-10-065

This letter is in response to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request under 5 U.S.C. § 552 for the
communications or media plans provided to the Bureau of Engraving and Printing (BEP) by Burson
Marsteller aka Young & Rubicam from 2010 to the present concerning the introduction of the re-designed
currency/bills such as $100, $50, and/or $20 notes. No fees will be charged for processing your request.

The BEP has made every effort to respond to your FOIA request as soon as possible. The BEP searched
and reviewed a voluminous amount of separate and distinct records to prepare your final response. Thank
you for your patience and consideration while we processed your request.

After a search of our records, we identified various documents that are responsive to your request. Enclosed
are portions of the records that appear to be most responsive to your request. If you wish to examine the
remaining records, please let us know within 30 calendar days and we will provide an inventory list for your
review once completed. The inventory list is expected to be completed in late 2015.

Pursuant to the exemptions found at 5 U.S.C. § 552 (b)(4), (b)(5), and (b)(6) of the FOIA, we are
withholding portions of the requested records. We are withholding the unit and line item pricing data and
specific contractor requirements and deliverables under 5 U.S.C. § 552 (b)(4). In addition, we are
withholding the pre-decisional recommendations as part of the agency’s deliberative process, work product,
and attorney-client privilege under 5 U.S.C. §552 (b)(5). Lastly, we are withholding the names and
telephone numbers of the contractor’s key personnel and private individuals named throughout all the
responsive documents under 5 U.S.C. § 552 (b)(6). The release of this information would clearly constitute

an unwarranted invasion of their personal privacy.

If after review of the documents you consider this response to be a denial of your request, you can file an
appeal within 35 days of the date of this letter to the Director, Bureau of Engraving and Printing, 14% & C
Streets, SW, Washington, D.C. 20228. If you decide to file an appeal, please include the assigned FOIA
number, a copy of your request, the BEP response letter, and any other correspondence associated with your
request. Both the letter and the envelope should be clearly marked “Freedom of Information Act Appeal.”

For further assistance concerning preparing a FOIA appeal, please visit our website at moneyfactory.gov,
and click on “FOIA” at the bottom of the page.



Sincerely,

/5]
Nichole Jenkins Washington
Disclosure Officer

Enclosure(s): CD containing 765 pages.

1) Communications Plan for the $5 & $100 Notes Final Submission, May 2007;
2) Initial Research Results for the $5 and $100 Notes Program, June 2007; and
3) $100 Program Wrap Report, September 2011.
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